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Newsletter of Columbus / Columbus North High School Alumni Association   

Message From Our President

Dear Fellow Bull Dogs: 

It is with great Bull Dog pride that I report that for the 

fourth year in a row Columbus North High School has 

been recognized as a recipient of the Advanced Placement 

award from the Indiana Department of Education.  This 

award recognizes schools who have at least 25 percent of 

their graduating class receive a 3, 4 or 5 on an AP exam.  

CNHS received its award on June 12 at the Indiana 

Statehouse with 31 percent of its graduating class 

achieving this level. 

Alumni Association member and Principal David Clark 

stated, “They want to push themselves and do better.  It’s 

very heartening to me.” 

In recent news releases, Dr. Jennifer McCormick, Indiana 

Superintendent of Public Instruction, stated, “Research 

shows access, participation, and success in AP courses 

prepares students for the rigors of higher education. I am 

proud to say Indiana schools are providing preparation for 

future opportunities for our students. I applaud the success 

of each student and school who worked hard to meet the 

rigorous demands of Advanced Placement work.” 

We also applaud Columbus North and congratulate them 

on this honor. 

On another Bull Dog note, Columbus High 

School/Columbus North High School and your Bull Dog 

Alumni Association, along with members of the 

community, are preparing for our launching of the 

celebration of the 150
th
 anniversary of our Bull Dog 

heritage in Columbus, Indiana.  This is truly a remarkable 

moment in our history, and many activities are being 

planned by a group of very dedicated volunteers through 

their support both financial and otherwise.

One of the tenets of our celebration is to exalt and 

celebrate 150 years of excellence in public education 

through the activities of faculty, students, and alumni at 

Columbus North.  In talking with many in our community, 

all of us understand the rich heritage and traditions of our 

Bull Dog Nation.  It is incumbent upon all of us to build 

upon the strong foundation of the excellence at Columbus 

High School/Columbus North High School to insure that 

the traditions and legacy continue for future generations. 

You, as members of the Bull Dog Alumni Association, are 

an important component of celebrating this 150
th
 

anniversary of the great Bull Dog Nation.  I look forward 

to seeing as many of you as possible throughout this next 

year as we continue to advance the academic excellence 

and educational environment at Columbus North High 

School. 

Yours in Bull Dog service, 

   Pete 
Pete King (’72), President 

 

  

 

Bull Dogs for Life! 
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Three New Members in the  

Bull Dog Alumni Hall of Fame! 

 

Induction ceremony and reception was held to honor 

the three newest inductees to the Bull Dog Alumni 

Hall of Fame. 
  

 
 

Welcome Sandy Hutton Carmichael – 1967 (Left), 

Dennis Unger – 1959 (Center), and Victoria Long 

Toensing -1958 (Right). 

 

You can read more about each new member’s very 

distinguished career in the next few columns.   

 

Be sure to check out all our Hall of Fame materials 

on our web site at: 

 

http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/bull-dog-

alumni-hall-fame/ 

 

For over 120 photographs from the induction 

celebration, check out the album at: 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/columbusnorthalumni/p

hotos/?tab=album&album_id=2081367231903108 

 

 

 
 

 

 SANDY HUTTON CARMICHAEL, CLASS OF 1967 

 

¶ Graduate of Indiana State University with a degree in 

nursing 

¶ First director of Hospice of South Central Indiana, 

serving from 1980-2013 

¶ Leader in promoting the Hospice concept, creating the 

Indiana Association of Hospices in 1979 and 

instrumental in the passage of State Certification and 

the Medicaid Hospice Benefit 

¶ Assisted in the fundraising campaign for an inpatient 

hospice facility and the overall design of the building, 

with the building opening in 2004 and named in her 

honor in 2013 

¶ Helped initiate the annual Labor Day concert in 1987 

as a way to educate the public about Hospice and to 

assist in the funding of services 

¶ Recipient of Governor Robert Orr’s Health Award for 

Voluntary Action, 1983, and Sagamore of the Wabash 

Award, 1992, by Governor Evan Bayh in honor of 

hospice work on local and state levels 

¶ Honored as a Pioneer of Hospice Care with other 

hospice leaders across the nation at the White House, 

hosted by First Lady Barbara Bush, 1991 

¶ Recipient of the first “Legacy Award” given by the 

Indiana Association of Hospices for pioneering the 

hospice concept in Indiana 

¶ Served as a delegate to China for the first Terminal 

Illness Delegation, 1992 

http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/bull-dog-alumni-hall-fame/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/bull-dog-alumni-hall-fame/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/columbusnorthalumni/photos/?tab=album&album_id=2081367231903108
https://www.facebook.com/pg/columbusnorthalumni/photos/?tab=album&album_id=2081367231903108
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VICTORIA LONG TOENSING, CLASS OF 1958 

¶ Indiana University, BS 1962; University of Detroit 

Law School, LLD cum laude, 1975 

¶ Founding Partner of the Washington, D.C. Law Firm, 

diGenova & Toensing, LLP 

¶ Internationally known expert of white collar crime, 

national security, and intelligence matters 

¶ Assistant U.S. Attorney E.D. Michigan, 1976-1981, 

where she developed the argument used before the 

U.S. Supreme Court to support profile airport searches 

of suspected drug couriers 

¶ Chief Counsel Senate Select Committee on 

Intelligence under Chairman Barry Goldwater, 1981-

84, and instrumental in winning passage of significant 

bills to protect identity of intelligence agents and 

protect certain classified information from disclosure 

under the Freedom of Information Act 

¶ Deputy Assistant Attorney General, Criminal Division 

U.S. Justice Department, 1984-1988, where she 

established the Terrorism Unit for investigations of 

terrorists responsible for hijacking TWA 847, bombing 

Pan Am 830, and taking over the cruise ship Achille 

Lauro 

¶ Honored by being on the cover of the New York Times 

Magazine, April 21, 1991, for her leadership in the 

aggressive pursuit of terrorist Mohammed Rashid 

¶ Frequent guest on national television discussing 

politics, criminal justice, national security, and 

terrorism, including C-SPAN, Fox News, 60 Minutes, 

Face the Nation, Good Morning America, 20/20, CNN, 

Lehrer News Hour, Today Show, NPR, and Nightline.  

Legal analyst for MSNBC for impeachment and Senate 

trial of President Bill Clinton 

¶ Represents government whistle blowers, including 

Greg Hicks, Diplomatic Chief of Mission, Libya 

regarding Benghazi attacks and Douglas Campbell, 

FBI undercover informant for Uranium One 

DENNIS UNGER, CLASS OF 1959 
 

¶ News film cameraman for WFBM-TV, awarded 

“News Film Cameraman of the Year” for 1967, 1968, 

and 1969 

¶ Member of the WFBM team that won a Peabody 

Award for program series examining and promoting 

race relations in Indianapolis 

¶ Staff cameramen for NBC Network News in Cleveland 

and Pittsburgh, covering Three-Mile Island incident, 

Attica Prison riots, and undercover coverage of 

ABSCAM (1970-1991) 

¶ Part of a team which won a Peabody Awards in 1985 

for NBC News, “Vietnam Ten Years After” and in 

1994 with ABC 20/20, “The Hunger Inside”. 

¶ As a network freelance cameraman (1991-2002), 

conducted training session for White House 

Communication Agency on lighting and camera for a 

variety of interviews, documentaries, and 

entertainment shows on NBC, CBS, ABC, CNN, 

MSNBC, FOX, A&E, and Court TV 

¶ Technical Director for White House Television, 

overhauling operations, training, standards; writing 

equipment manuals and configuring all technical 

equipment involved in documenting all activities of the 

President and all top administration officials (2003-10) 

¶ Responsible for switching over the White House TV 

Sony XDCAM video operation to HD on inauguration 

day of President Obama 

¶ Designed and installed audio system on Air Force One 

for traveling White House press corps for interviews 

with the Press Secretary during flights 

¶ Designed and implemented production packages to 

enable live streaming of presidential events away from 

the White House  

 

 

Bull Dog Proud!  
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Four Freshmen Get 150
th

 Anniversary 

Celebration Underway! 
 

We had an exciting kick-off to our 150
th
 Anniversary 

Year when the Four Freshmen came to Erne 

Auditorium in August.  Six-hundred Bull Dog music 

fans enjoyed a great evening of old and new numbers. 

The group came to Columbus early and held a 

workshop for the CNHS vocal jazz students on 

Saturday afternoon; and then the students opened the 

evening show with “Satin Doll”. 

It was a thrill for the kids both afternoon and evening.  

And then it was a thrill for the audience to watch the 

kids take the stage that evening to open the show. 

 

 

(A little coaching from Bob!) 

 

(The Four Freshmen & 25
th

 Street Jazz Singers!) 

 

(Awesome Show!) 

Many, many thanks to the Four Freshmen and all the 

attendees for supporting our current crop of 

outstanding Bull Dogs and the Bull Dog Alumni 

Association’s programs! 

 

  Bob, Tommy, Stein, and Jonathan --- 

Now you’re 

Honorary 

Bull Dogs! 
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C
4
 Provides Solid Foundation 

For Building Our Community 

 

When Phil Ehrman received his CNHS diploma in 

June of 2010, he didn’t know exactly where he was 

headed.  But he had the tools to get there, thanks to 

the time he spent in the C
4
 program at CNHS. 

 

Today, at age 26, he’s doing what he wanted. 

 

    
Phil 2010                    Phil today 

 

As the owner of Benchmark Homes, LLC in 

Columbus, he’s come a long way in the eight years 

since he left CNHS.  We sat down and had a short 

conversation with him recently.   

 

When asked how he ended up where he is today, he 

said he knew after high school that he wanted to get 

into “the business”.  He always enjoyed construction.  

He started flipping houses, then moved into building 

new “spec” homes and performing remodeling jobs, 

and now is also building custom homes. 

 

When asked what the biggest thing was that he 

brought from CNHS, he shared that it was an overall 

mechanical knowledge.  He participated in a full 

complement of building trades and auto mechanics 

classes when at CNHS.  The construction and auto 

mechanics classes and projects provided excellent 

hands-on experience and gave him solid trouble-

shooting experiences (particularly the auto mechanics 

work); and those trouble-shooting basics translate 

well in the construction world.  This speaks great 

things for the C
4 

program! 

 

The biggest thing he’s learned after C
4
 is that hard 

work takes you farther and is most rewarding.  He 

most enjoys following projects from start-to-finish, 

seeing structures change into a finished product, and 

meeting and working with different clients.  The 

downside, according to Phil, would be time away 

from family due to long hours that are often required.  

 

 
 

What does the future hold?  Expanding the business 

and opening a second storefront in the next couple 

years! 

 

Our favorite part of the interview was asking him 

about the biggest influencers he had in school.  He 

quickly named C
4
 staff members Mike Metz, David 

Stidham, and Darin Johnson!  Good stuff!!  

 

While on the subject of the C
4
 program, this author 

met Mr. Darin Johnson at the recently completed 

National Symposium in Columbus that is the prelude 

to 2019’s Exhibit Columbus coming up next year.   
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While there to see former Bull Dogs on the docket 

(Kyle Kingen – 2017 and Matt Shaw – 2002), I just 

happened to be sitting behind Mr. Johnson when he 

was recognized by one speaker.  After the session, we 

spoke briefly and found out he was there as an 

advisor to the Columbus High School team that will 

again create one of the installations.  He’s pictured 

below with CNHS student Maika Shibata who will be 

part of the student team! 

 

   
 

A final pleasant surprise during the symposium was that 

Matt Shaw (CNHS – 2002) was a moderator and speaker 

at one of the sessions.  Matt is the Executive Editor of The 

Architectôs Newspaper.   

 

The Exhibit Columbus website has the following plug for 

the C
4
 program: 

The 2019 exhibition will include five Miller Prize 

Installations, five Washington Street Installations, six 

University Design Research Fellowships, and the 

Columbus High School Design Team from 

Bartholomew County School Corporationôs C4 

Program. 

 

But the C
4
 alums seem to be doing their own plugs 

with their accomplishments!!

 

 

(Darin Johnson & Matt Shaw at symposium) 

 

(Matt Shaw on stage at symposium) 

  

It’s great to see CNHS 

once again involved 

with Exhibit Columbus.  

The 2019 exhibit will 

once again bring 

thousands of people to 

Columbus!  If 2017’s 

exhibit is any 

indication, the high 

school exhibit will be 

one of the highlights!! 
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2018 Scholarship Winners 

The following students received  scholarships 

administered by the Bull Dog Alumni Association: 

¶ Brian Keith Wilson, winner of the Samuel P. 

Simmermaker Journalism & Communications 

scholarship 

¶ Tessa McKenney, winner of the John Johnson 

Studio Productions scholarship 

¶ Gerzon Mendez, winner of the Michael P. Garber 

Memorial scholarship 

¶ Bailey Hester, winner of the John C. Carmichael 

“True Blue” scholarship 

¶ Claire Thompson, winner of the John W. Hinds 

“Tradition of Excellence” scholarship 

 

Mike Spock Named  

2018 Outstanding Teacher of the Year 
 

Mike Spock recently received the 2018 Outstanding 

Teacher of the Year award.  He joins Laurie 

Pfaffenberger (2016) and Dale Nowlin (2017) as 

recipients of the award. 

 

Students had the opportunity to nominate one of their 

teachers and give an explanation and examples of 

why the teacher is outstanding.  The criteria are: 

¶ High expectations of students 

¶ Positive and supportive classroom climate 

¶ Appropriate and consistent classroom 

management 

¶ Ability to motivate students 

¶ Creativity in assignments 

¶ Thorough and timely grading of assignments 

¶ Strong relationships with students, parents 

and colleagues 

¶ Manner of teaching so that students realize 

and take pride in their growth in the class 

Congratulations, 

Mike!! 
 

 

Your Bull Dog 

Alumni Association 

will provide nearly 

$20,000 in student 

scholarships and staff 

grants this year! 
 

It’s all about 

achieving Bull Dog 

excellence. 
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A Pair of Bull Dogs 

Snag Pulitzer Prizes 

 

TWO (!) Bull Dogs from the Class of 2013 --- Erika 

Espinoza and Mariel Padilla --- were named Pulitzer 

prize winners this year as part of team projects on 

which they were working! 

Erika was part of a Pulitzer winning team for 

Explanatory Reporting as part of The Arizona 

Republic and USA Today Network team’s digital 

story “The Wall”. She worked on site design for the 

award-winning project that earned the prize.    

https://www.azcentral.com/story/news/arizona-

republic/2018/04/16/arizona-republic-and-usa-

today-network-win-pulitzer-prize-border-wall-

project/521740002/  

(Erika was also the 2013 recipient of the Bull Dog 

Alumni Association’s Samuel P. Simmermaker 

Journalism and Communication Scholarship!)   

*** 

Mariel was part of a team at the Cincinnati Enquirer 

that published an investigative article, “Seven Days 

of Heroin,” that won in the Local Reporting 

category.  The Pulitzer judges described the work as 

a “riveting and insightful narrative and video about 

Cincinnati’s heroin epidemic.” 

https://www.circa.com/story/2018/04/30/nation/23-

year-old-columbia-university-grad-student-mariel-

padilla-wins-pulitzer-prize 

Congratulations, Erika & Mariel!! 

Erika Espinoza 

 

 
Mariel Padilla

 

https://www.pulitzer.org/news/announcement-2018-pulitzer-prize-winners 

 

https://www.azcentral.com/story/news/arizona-republic/2018/04/16/arizona-republic-and-usa-today-network-win-pulitzer-prize-border-wall-project/521740002/
https://www.azcentral.com/story/news/arizona-republic/2018/04/16/arizona-republic-and-usa-today-network-win-pulitzer-prize-border-wall-project/521740002/
https://www.azcentral.com/story/news/arizona-republic/2018/04/16/arizona-republic-and-usa-today-network-win-pulitzer-prize-border-wall-project/521740002/
https://www.azcentral.com/story/news/arizona-republic/2018/04/16/arizona-republic-and-usa-today-network-win-pulitzer-prize-border-wall-project/521740002/
https://www.cincinnati.com/pages/interactives/seven-days-of-heroin-epidemic-cincinnati/?from=new-cookie
https://www.cincinnati.com/pages/interactives/seven-days-of-heroin-epidemic-cincinnati/?from=new-cookie
https://www.cincinnati.com/pages/interactives/seven-days-of-heroin-epidemic-cincinnati/?from=new-cookie
https://www.circa.com/story/2018/04/30/nation/23-year-old-columbia-university-grad-student-mariel-padilla-wins-pulitzer-prize
https://www.circa.com/story/2018/04/30/nation/23-year-old-columbia-university-grad-student-mariel-padilla-wins-pulitzer-prize
https://www.circa.com/story/2018/04/30/nation/23-year-old-columbia-university-grad-student-mariel-padilla-wins-pulitzer-prize
https://www.pulitzer.org/news/announcement-2018-pulitzer-prize-winners
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Bull Dogs --- Paid to Play 

Tyler Duncan 

 

Tyler Duncan (CNHS 2008) just completed his 

rookie season on the PGA Tour.  He finished 119
th

 on 

the money list with winnings of $944,000 and 

qualified for the FedEx Cup playoffs by finishing 

113
th

 in the FedEx Cup standings (earning a bonus of 

$70.000).   

Devon Mann 

 

Devin Mann (CNHS 2015) was drafted in the 5
th

 

round this year by the LA Dodgers out of the 

University of Louisville.  He played 65 games this 

year (mostly with the Class A Great Lakes Loons) 

and hit .240 with 30 RBIs. 

TV Series for Michael Evans Behling 

2015 CNHS graduate Michael Evans Behling has 

been cast as high school student and quarterback 

Jordan Baker on “All American,” a new series 

debuting on the CW network (WISH-TV in 

Indianapolis). 

The series pilot aired October 10 and has 13 episodes 

listed on IMDB.COM. 

 

You can check out the show’s credits below: 

https://www.imdb.com/title/tt7414406/?ref_=nm_

knf_t2 

And Michael’s IMDB bio at the following link: 

https://www.imdb.com/name/nm9456059/?ref_=tt

fc_fc_cl_t5 

 

  

https://www.imdb.com/title/tt7414406/?ref_=nm_knf_t2
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt7414406/?ref_=nm_knf_t2
https://www.imdb.com/name/nm9456059/?ref_=ttfc_fc_cl_t5
https://www.imdb.com/name/nm9456059/?ref_=ttfc_fc_cl_t5
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Drama Department Plans 
(from John Johnson) 

 

Hello, all.  I wanted to take a minute to share with you 

what North Drama is doing this year to meet the theatrical 

needs of our school community.  This is the most diverse 

and fascinating season of theatre I have seen us attempt in 

a long while. 

North Drama is the faculty driven portion of the theatre 

arts program and we do two main stage shows a year, 

usually a play in December and a musical in March.  We 

are flipping that schedule on its ear this year.  Our musical 

is Mary Poppins and will be a big holiday spectacular.  

We have already contracted with ZFX Flying Services, 

and plan to pull out all the stops as we bring the stage 

version of the beloved Disney film and the classic Travers' 

books to life.  I have been working with the North High 

School theatre program for 25 years now and this is the 

first show to give me pause.  But I think its going to be 

amazing.  The show will be December 7-9, and is directed 

by me, John Johnson. 

Our play this year is a beautiful and powerful adaptation 

of Mark Haddon's novel The Curious Incident of the Dog 

in the Night-Time.  If you haven't read the book about a 

British teenager accused of a crime he didn't commit, you 

are missing out on a fascinating read.  As Christopher 

decides to solve the crime himself, he undertakes a 

journey that leads him to learn more about himself, his 

family and his world.  The story is told from his 

perspective, which is nothing extraordinary, except that 

Christopher is autistic, which frames the novel and 

subsequently the play in entirely different ways.  We will 

have a huge audio visual component to this production as 

we attempt to realize Christopher's mindscape as our set.   

The performances will be April 5-7, to be in conjunction 

with Autism Awareness month.  This show will be 

directed by Julie Hult. 

 

In addition to these mainstage North Drama productions, 

the Thespian Society, Troupe #57 will present at least two 

productions this year.  The International Thespian Society 

is a worldwide organization of high school students who 

support and love high school theatre.  Membership is by 

invitation, but their productions are open to all students 

and staff.  In just a few weeks, they will be mounting a 

production of John Patrick Shanley's Doubt, a play about 

a Catholic parish school in 1963; when questions arise 

about the conduct of one of the priests, the hard, nun 

principal struggles with what she knows is true, what she’s 

been taught is true and what she hopes is true.  This 

production is a senior project directed by Leah 

Rodriguez.  They will also mount their annual Showcase 

of student directed short plays, original scripts and 

monologues.  These performances will be in January.  

There is also discussion to resurrect our burgeoning 

improvisation troupe and a few other theatrical events this 

year. 

John Johnson 

North Drama, Coach 

 

*** 

 

Lip Dub ï For your entertainment! 

Take a few minutes to click on the link below and 

check out this year’s CNHS Lip Dub!! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qA9ni6K7pNk  

You’ll be glad you did!! 

 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qA9ni6K7pNk
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Evan Porter ï 2018 Academic All-Star 

Congratulations to Evan Porter (2018 CNHS Grad), who 

was named one of the 2018 Indiana Academic All-Stars! 

Evan was one of 40 selected from a field of 275 

outstanding nominees from the state’s private and public 

accredited schools!  

Academic All-Star distinction recognizes seniors who 

excel in the classroom first and foremost, but who also are 

actively involved in their schools and communities, and 

take on leadership roles in those activities.  

http://www.iasp.org/pdf/2018IndianaAcademicAllStars

.pdf 

***   

Changes to True Blue 
 

One change we’re making to True Blue is to remove 

recapping all the sports teams in each edition.  The CNHS 

Athletics page is too well done and up-to-date for us to try 

to sneak snippets into True Blue for each team. 

 

We encourage each of you to make their web site a 

favorite in your browser and make exploring there a 

regular entry on your calendar! 

 

https://columbusnorthathletics.org/ 

 

We’ll continue to provide so athletic stories in True Blue, 

but we’ll not bore you with recaps of weeks-old sports 

seasons going forward. 

 

Another way we’d REALLY like some help is if you 

wanted to let us know of Bull Dog alumni 

accomplishments AFTER they’ve left high school, so 

we’re recruiting all of you as reporters!  Please send 

all your “news stories” to: 

 

cnhsalumni@bcsc.k12.in.us 

*** 

Have an inquiry about Class Lists? 
 

Maintaining class lists is the responsibility of each 

class; we can point you to main contact person for 

each class ---   

http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/reunion-

resource-page/class-contact-information/ 

If your class doesn’t have a contact person listed, 

please let us know, and we’ll see what we can find 

out for you. 

*** 

Need a copy of The Log? 

Check out our link to find replacement yearbooks on 

our website! 

http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/thelogrepla

cement/ 

*** 

Reunion Planning Season 

Reunion planning is underway for 2019 (and even 

2020).  Be sure to let us know of reunions your 

class is planning!  We’ll help spread the word. 

More information about reunions here: 

http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/reun

ion-resource-page/ 

*** 

 

  

http://www.iasp.org/pdf/2018IndianaAcademicAllStars.pdf
http://www.iasp.org/pdf/2018IndianaAcademicAllStars.pdf
https://columbusnorthathletics.org/
mailto:cnhsalumni@bcsc.k12.in.us
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/reunion-resource-page/class-contact-information/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/reunion-resource-page/class-contact-information/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/thelogreplacement/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/thelogreplacement/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/reunion-resource-page/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/reunion-resource-page/


Issue 15      Summer / Fall 2018                       1400 25th Street   Columbus, IN 47201 

True Blue        Bull Dog Alumni Newsletter    
   

 
  Page 12 
     
 

Annual Campaign 

In addition, we continue to work on our regular 

events and programs – all aimed at building 

excellence at our alma mater.  Some of the highlights 

of our 2018 activities include: 

¶ Kicking off our 150
th

 anniversary year with a 

memorable, well-attended concert by the 

iconic vocal group of the 50s and 60s – The 

Four Freshmen – founded by Columbus High 

alumni Ross and Don Barbour. 

¶ Dedicating a Veteran’s Memorial Display 
inside CNHS to pay homage to Columbus and 

Columbus North High School alumni who 

paid the ultimate price in service to our 

country. 

¶ Naming the 3rd recipient of our annual 

Outstanding Teacher award – Mike Spock. 

¶ Inducting our 6
th

 Hall of Fame class: Sandy 

Hutton Carmichael ’67, Victoria Long 

Toensing ’58, and Dennis Unger ’59. 

¶ Publishing and distributing our True Blue 

newsletter to thousands of alumni. 

¶ Assisting several alumni classes annually with 

Reunion planning and activities. 

¶ Most importantly, in 2018 we will provide 

well over $20,000 in scholarships and 

grants to Bull Dog alumni, students and 

faculty for college education and a wide range 

of programs, supplies and activities that 

enrich the educational experience at CNHS! 

As public funding shrinks, the need for supporting 

Bull Dog students and faculty grows.  We need your 

help to make a meaningful difference.  Donations 

from Bull Dog supporters like us fund all these 

efforts.  And, it would be GREAT for Class of ô68 

to lead the way in this yearôs campaign! 

 

You can easily donate electronically at our web site – 

or by check: 

 

¶ Web donation link: 

http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/support

/annual-campaign-donation-form/  

¶ Printable donation form and mailing address:  

http://bulldogalumni.wpengine.com/tdadvertis

ing-content/uploads/DonationFormPrintable.pdf  

We greatly appreciate your past support and hope 

that you can help make a difference in Bull Dog lives 

and in the lives of the people they touch in so many 

positive ways.  

Please make your tax-deductible annual donation 

today – and Stay Blue! 

Thanks for your consideration.  We ALL make the 

difference! 

 

 

 

  

http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/support/annual-campaign-donation-form/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/support/annual-campaign-donation-form/
http://bulldogalumni.wpengine.com/tdadvertising-content/uploads/DonationFormPrintable.pdf
http://bulldogalumni.wpengine.com/tdadvertising-content/uploads/DonationFormPrintable.pdf
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150
th

 Anniversary 
Your Bull Dog Alumni Association is excited to be 

well into our big 150
th

 Anniversary year.  As you’ve 

already read, we’ve already enjoyed an outstanding 

Four Freshmen concert and a Hall of Fame induction.  

Activities will continue through May-2019.   

 

While some details are still being finalized, the 

following events are currently in some stage of 

planning. 

 

Events currently being planned: 

¶ 09-Nov-2018 – Dedication of the Veteransô 

Memorial at 4:00PM at CNHS.   

¶ 14-Dec-2018 – Chuck Taylor Night at the 

North-East game – Details to follow 

¶ Jan-Feb-2019 – High School History Exhibit 

at Bartholomew County Historical Society 

on 3
rd

 Street Downtown – Details to-be-

determined 

¶ Feb-2019 - History Day at CNHS ï Details 

TBD 

¶ Apr-17-2019 – 150
th

 Day of School in the 

150
th

 Year Celebration – At CNHS TBD 

¶ 10-May-2019 - “Encoreò American Pie and 

Reunion of Debs and Music Men – This will 

be REALLY special.  More details later. 

¶ 11-May-2019 – Bull Dog Gala Reunion – 

We’ll be hosting an event at the Mill Race 

Center that will include special recognition 

for retired teachers & staff.  Stay tuned for 

more details. 

You donôt have to attend them all, but you 

owe it to yourself to not miss them all!

150
th

 Anniversary History 

The History Committee is continuing work on 

compiling historical materials for the high school in 

Columbus dating back to the mid-1800s.  The 

Columbus / Columbus North High School history 

will be a challenge to compile and a challenge to 

maintain going forward.  Only disjointed snippets of 

such a history exists today, so the team(s) working on 

the data gathering and compilation has a huge 

challenge before them. 

Again, we implore any of you who might have 

historical materials, artifacts, photographs, news 

clippings, or documents to let us know of these items.  

Anything you might have to share with them will be 

invaluable to their efforts. We’re talking about, not 

just CHS/CNHS items but nostalgic materials 

associated with students such as, for example, from 

the Olympia, Zaharako’s, the Jive Kennel, or 

corporate items associated with the school. 

The finished work of this team will also include 

updated and improved Bull dog archives along with 

historical reference links from our website. 

One short-term goal is to create a coffee-table type 

book of key historical photographs and materials in 

time for our grand finale event in May of 2019. 

If anyone is interested in helping in any area, 

please let us know! 
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150
th

 Anniversary ï Documentary 

One very exciting project that is just ready to kick-off 

is work by the history team and students at CHNS to 

create a documentary on the history of the high 

school. 

To this end, the media students at the school are 

asking for volunteers to be interviewed as part of the 

process.  They will provide participants with a list of 

potential questions / discussion points prior to the 

interview so interviewees can be prepared and the 

best use of everyone’s time can be made. 

If you would like to be a part of sharing your high 

school memories (from the most recent Columbus 

North memories back to CHS on 25
th

 Street and 

further back to CHS on Pearl Street), please let them 

know as soon as possible. 

You can email them at: 

COLUMBUS150YEARS@GMAIL.COM 

 

They will contact you and set up a time to speak with 

you.  This is not only a time to share, but it’s also a 

great opportunity to help in the development of the 

students involved! 

 

 

 

150
th

 Anniversary ï Soliciting Memories 

If you don’t want to be part of the documentary or 

interview process, we’d still love to hear from YOU 

with personal stories of what school has meant to you 

or your family over the years.  We’d also like to hear 

about interesting events or happenings that are 

favorite memories of yours from your time associated 

with anything Bull Dog!  Anything you’d like to send 

us --- from SILLY to SERIOUS --- we’d like to see 

and share some of your personal stories over the next 

several months.  Your story can encourage others to 

share, as well. 

 

Just put “Celebrating 150” in the subject line and 

send your story or contact information to: 

cnhsalumni@bcsc.k12.in.us 

Or, you can mail us at: 

Celebrating 150 

c/o Bull Dog Alumni Association 

1400 25
th

 Street 

Columbus, IN  47201 

 

We’re all part of the Bull Dog story, and we’re eager 

to hear from you! 

mailto:COLUMBUS150YEARS@GMAIL.COM
mailto:cnhsalumni@bcsc.k12.in.us
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   Bull Dog Connections 

Columbus North Athletics Page – Great page 

dealers with all the Bull Dog athletic teams: 

https://columbusnorthathletics.org/ 

 

 

Bull Dog Alumni Association 

on the web 

 

Website: 

 
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/ 

 

Join us on Facebook at: 

 
https://www.facebook.com/columbusnorthalumni 

 

Twitter account: 

 
https://twitter.com/BullDog_Alumni 

 

Email to:  

mailto:cnhsalumni@bcsc.k12.in.us 

 

 

Stay 

Blue!! 

Bull Dog Connections 

Check out the website for the CNHS Media 

department & students: 

http://cnhsmedia.com/ 

Check out the school newspaper (Yep, it’s 

still called The Triangle, even if it might look 

a little different!) at: 

    http://issuu.com/cnhsmedia.com 

You can see and listen to the school’s videos 

& daily announcements given by the students 

at: 

   https://www.youtube.com/user/cnhsmedia 

Twitter account for CNHS Media: 

https://twitter.com/cnhsmedia?lang=en 

Twitter Account for Bull Dog Athletics: 

https://twitter.com/cnhsbulldogs?lang=en 

Erne Auditorium Instagram Account page: 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/184098

5742880928/judson-erne-auditorium-at-columbus-

north-high-school/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What articles would you like to see  

in our next True Blue?   

Please let us know! 
 

http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/contact/ 

 

https://columbusnorthathletics.org/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/
https://www.facebook.com/columbusnorthalumni
https://twitter.com/BullDog_Alumni
mailto:cnhsalumni@bcsc.k12.in.us
http://cnhsmedia.com/
http://issuu.com/cnhsmedia.com
https://www.youtube.com/user/cnhsmedia
https://twitter.com/cnhsmedia?lang=en
https://twitter.com/cnhsbulldogs?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/1840985742880928/judson-erne-auditorium-at-columbus-north-high-school/
https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/1840985742880928/judson-erne-auditorium-at-columbus-north-high-school/
https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/1840985742880928/judson-erne-auditorium-at-columbus-north-high-school/
http://www.columbusnorthalumni.org/contact/

